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“So then...you are fellow citizens with the saints and members of the household of
God, * built on the foundation of the apostles and prophets, Christ Jesus himself being the
cornerstone, 2 in whom the whole structure, being joined together, grows into a holy temple in the
Lord. *In him you also are being built together into a dwelling place for God by the Spirit.”
— Ephesians 2:19-22

With the arrival of a new vicar and the start-up of many area schools, August and September
always feel more like the beginning of a new year—much more than January 1* ever does. Redeemer is
a teaching congregation, that is a big part of our identity. It’s why we’ve committed our resources to
training the vicars for service in the Church. It’s why our Preschool and Sunday School are so important
to our mission here. It’s why our Bible classes are focused on the tough questions of life, and the deep
meaning and difficult answers found in God’s Word. Our artwork, our liturgy, our building, the things
we do and the things we do not do, are all meant to teach something about what we believe. And that
focus is resonating with the community around us. More than ever, new members to Redeemer have
mentioned that they appreciate our focus on teaching the faith, and they often remark that there is so
much to learn, and yet they are also excited to learn and grow into it. I can’t think of higher praise.

God has blessed and provided for us a congregation that is not dying out or fading away. He has
been building us together, new members and old, young and elderly, transfers and converts, for a long
time now and that hasn’t stopped in the last two years. I look around and see people taking up positions
of leadership for the first time and I feel like a proud parent. The Holy Spirit is calling and gathering
people together here, in this house of the Lord, and it is incredible to watch it happen before our eyes.

That does not mean that our congregation is without challenges. If there are areas that we can
focus on I think they would be: 1) Growing in our understanding that weekly worship is an absolute
must for the Christian faith. 2) Increasing religious instruction in the home and in families. 3) Caring for
what God has given us and looking to provide for future generations of Redeemer members.

It is the third point that is the most tangible challenge. We are probably on the cusp of a major
building/repair project for the East wing and the replacement of some HVAC systems. We may begin
these projects only to discover that even more extensive repairs are necessary. Concerns about inflation
and the cost of materials has everyone saying now is not the time to build if you can avoid it.
Congregations without debt, like Redeemer, generally don’t want to go into debt. All these things make
sense. But God’s timing doesn’t always make sense to us. Sometimes we just have to do what needs to
be done, and trust that God will see us through.

Of course the Bible teaches us that God does see His people through difficult times. Our own
history at Redeemer teaches us the same. Redeemer has been built/renovated/rebuilt several times in our
history, those saints didn’t know the future any more than we do. The Lord has provided. He will do so
still. As much as I am concerned about the needs facing our house of God, I’'m confident in the Lord’s
provision and excited to see where the Lord will have us go. And I am thankful that we are a house built
on Christ and built together with all of you. The Lord has given us so many blessings in the skills and
talents of Redeemer’s members, the support and prayers of so many, and the faith that has inhabited this
building for over 60 years. I think there is much more yet to come. May Jesus always guide us.
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August 7 2022 from 12: 30 2: OOpm

at REDEEMER

9009 Kennedy Ave. Highland, Indiana
TICKETS: S5 per person, Children 12 and under FREE!

Tickets may be purchased between services on Sundays
or from the Church Office during the week.
Please sign up to bring a side dish, a dessert, or cooler of bottled water.

Fried Chicken and Lemonade will be provided.

I Welcome to Vicar #33 Addison Pope & Madelaine, William! I

New Member Celebration!

Redeemer welcomes: Elma Madsen, Eric Taylor Jr., Katie Domoras, Carolyn Williams,
Sharon Rose, Brett & Jessica Markusic, Brenden Markusic, Niko Markusic, Chael Markusic,
Cory & Cara Grinnell, Alan Grinnell, Adam Grinnell, Mary Ann Carter.




A FEW ITEMS TO WRAP UP JULY 24—31! AND THEN TO AUG/SEPT!

PLEASE JOIN TOGETHER IN SAYING FAREWELL TO
VICAR CHRISTIAN MUNDORF & WIFE ABBY
On Sunday, July 24" in between services (9:00-9:45 a.m.) a coffee hour will be held in their honor.
Stay after early service or come early for late service to grab a treat and say your farewells.
Vicar Christian will meet with his Youth Bible Study group at 9:45 a.m.

TICKETS FOR SALE — SUNDAY, AUGUST 7, 2022 — CHURCH PICNIC! The picnic will take place at
Redeemer to welcome the newly installed Vicar Addison Pope, his wife Madelaine and their son William, as
well as, all the new members since last year’s picnic. Tickets for the picnic will be sold July 16-31 ($5 per
person; 12 & under Free) in the church foyer on weekends & in the church office during the week. Tickets
must be purchased in advanced by Sunday, July 31%. To properly plan, we need to know how many
people to plan for! New members since Aug. 2021 were sent an invitation, please RSVP how many
will attend by July 311 Thank you for your cooperation.

Letter of the LAW
(Lutherans at Work — Redeemer’s Youth Group)
THANK YOU!! The Buona Dining Out Fundraiser — Sunday, May 22" was very successful. The youth
raised $110.08. Thank you to those who participated.

Zandstra Vouchers: Thank you to all that participated in the Zandstra Voucher fundraiser. The youth
received $333 profit from the sales!

Bible Study: Youth Bible study will continue Sundays at 9:15am in the youth room upstairs for their Bible
Study with Vicar Addison Pope.

Sunday, Aug. 14 at 9:15 am: The Youth will meet for Breakfast with Vicar Addison to get acquainted. More
details to come. Meet at Redeemer.

And then at 1:00 pm: Youth Car Wash in Redeemer’s Parking Lot. Join the fun & fundraise!!

REDEEMER'’S SUNDAY SCHOOL meets all summer long on Sunday mornings at 9:15 a.m.! Fall Session will
begin on Sunday, September 11" when students are moved up a grade level. Teachers will be installed during
all three services, so they can participate in whichever worship service they attend.

THE LADIES TUESDAY A.M. BIBLE CLASS will resume on Tuesday, August 2 with the continuation of
the study of the Book of Ephesians. There will be NO class on Tuesday, September 6. Please contact Janice
Richey for more information (219) 322-2149.
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ENROLLMENT FOR 2022-2023 SCHOOL YEAR IS OPEN TO ALL 3-5 YEAR OLDS.
CLASSES BEGIN TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 6, 2022.
Preschool/Pre-K meets Tuesdays/Thursdays 8:30 a.m. — 11:30 a.m.
Optional Pre-K Enrichment stays 11:30 a.m. — 1:30 p.m.

Visit www.RedeemerHighland.org and click on the Little Lambs' box for more information about the
program. Please fill out an Inquiry Form to receive registration forms. You can also email Cyndy Positano
with specific questions directly at redeemerslittlelambs@gmail.com.
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Summer Confessions Class continues on Wednesdays at 6:30 PM until August 25,

REDEEMER'’S 33%° VICAR Addison Pope will be installed Sunday, August 7™ at 8:00 am.
The service will be live-streamed.

HTTPS://WWW.YOUTUBE.COM/C/REDEEMERLUTHERANCHURCHHIGHLAND /VIDEQS




SHOWER THE NEW VICAR & HIS FAMILY - AUGUST 7, 2022
WITH PANTRY STAPLES or grocery store gift cards.
Pantry shower items will be given as a welcome to Redeemer!

MEET REDEEMER'’S 33"° VICAR
Addison Pope

Addison Pope grew up in the suburbs and small towns around
Toledo, Ohio. He was born in July of 1994 and baptized a few months
later. Addison was baptized and catechized in a congregation of the
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA) in Perrysburg, a suburb of
Toledo. After graduating high school Addison attended the University of
Findlay in Findlay, Ohio, where he earned a BA in history. While he was in
college, he began taking Christianity seriously and started to study
theology. Through much study and contemplation, the Holy Spirit led him
to confessional Lutheranism and he began attending the local LCMS
church: Concordia Lutheran in Findlay. While studying at Findlay, he also
met his wife, Madelaine. They were both part of a reading group that read
the works of J.R.R. Tolkien and C.S. Lewis aloud. Addison and Madelaine
were married soon after they graduated in June of 2017. The Popes then
moved to Bowling Green, Ohio so that Madelaine could pursue a master’s
degree in literature at Bowling Green State University. While living in
Bowling Green, Addison worked as a security officer at a Chrysler factory in Perrysburg. This job gave him a
lot of time to think, and he began talking to his pastor about going to seminary. After Madelaine earned her
Master’s degree in 2019 the two moved to Winchester, Kentucky. Addison worked as a security officer for the
University of Kentucky (UK) hospital system while Madelaine taught at UK. While in Kentucky, Addison and
Madelaine welcomed William Lewis Pope into the world in June of 2020. That fall, the family moved to Fort
Wayne so that Addison could attend seminary, and he has been studying hard ever since. Madelaine has a
teaching job at Indiana Tech, which she will be continuing by teaching online writing classes next year while
Addison is serving as a vicar. When he is not studying Addison enjoys hunting, fishing, gardening, and taking
family nature walks with his American Bulldog, Ophelia. Madelaine enjoys reading Victorian fiction and hiking.
William loves playing with toy trucks and singing out of Addison’s hymnal.

Vicar Addison Pope will be installed at the 8 A.M. Service on Sunday, August 7, 2022,

TRUSTEES will meet on the second Sundays of August and September - Sundays August 14" and
September 11" at 12PM in the MPR. Many projects are in the works and planned for this year. Trustees
are always looking for more help. Come to a meeting or speak with Stacy or A.J. Broviak about project needs.

CAR WASH — SUNDAY, AUGUST 14™, 1PM-3PM! The Redeemer Youth Group will hold a Car Wash
(weather permitting), so bring your dirty cars to the church parking lot to get them clean!

SWADDLING CLOTHES CENTER at Grace Lutheran Church, Dyer, is a ministry of our Hammond Circuit
Congregation Churches, to help mothers & babies in need. Swaddling Clothes helps families with diapers,
wipes, and clothing on the third Saturday of the month. Shopping Days have resumed and will be held on
Saturdays, August 20" and September 17", Visit www.facebook.com/swaddlingclothesdyer for the most
up-to-date information on work days, current needs and shopping hours. Volunteers are needed! See
Pastor Eric to volunteer. CURRENT NEEDS: diapers (0-6), wipes (flip-top refills), baby wash, diaper
cream, and clothing (esp. 2T-3T boys). The donation bin in the back parking lot of Grace Lutheran
Church in Dyer is available 24/7 or you may drop off items in the Redeemer foyer under the large bulletin
board shelf. THANK YOU to all who have generously donated time & items to this ministry.

*LADIES OF REDEEMER X Mark your calendars. The Mary and Martha Circle (formerly Ladies Society)
returns in September. The first meeting of Fall will be Thursday, September 1% at 1:00 PM in the MPR.

DID YOU KNOW PASTOR & VICAR POST DAILY DEVOTIONS ON THE REDEEMER FACEBOOK PAGE?
YOU CAN READ THEM AT www.facebook.com/redeemerhighlandicms




ATTENTION DARTBALL PLAYERS — PAST AND FUTURE The Redeemer Dartball Team will hold a practice
night to warm up those throwing arms on Tuesday, Sept. 6" at 7 PM in the Multi-purpose Room. All
confirmed males are welcome. The team is willing to teach new players how to play Dartball (a cross between
darts & baseball). Questions, contact Team Captain Ken Smith at 219-688-9030. Half of the games are
played at Redeemer and half are played at other Lutheran Churches in Lake County. The league games begin
on Tuesday, September 13" at 7:30 p.m. Redeemer’s first game will be AWAY against Trinity, Lowell.

NEWLY ELECTED DISTRICT PRESIDENT:

Rev. Dr. D. Richard Stuckwisch of Emmaus Lutheran Church in South Bend, IN was elected to serve as our
District's next District President. He currently serves as the District's 1st Vice-President. President-elect
Stuckwisch will begin his work alongside current District President Daniel J. Brege during this transitional
period. Rev. Stuckwisch, along with newly elected Vice-Presidents and District Secretary, will officially take
office in September. The installation service is being planned for Tuesday, September 6 at 6 p.m. and will be
held at Zion Lutheran Church in Fort Wayne. We thank God for Rev. Stuckwisch as well as for the work of
President Brege, and pray God's blessings on this time of transition for all.

LIFELIGHT BIBLE STUDY will be meeting Wednesdays at 7PM in the Multipurpose Room beginning on
Wednesday, September 7. Vicar Addison Pope will lead the class. Watch bulletin for the LifeLight topic.

WOUNDED HEALERS GRIEF SUPPORT The “Fall” series of Grief Support Groups for 2022 will start on
Wednesday, SEPTEMBER 7™ from 7 — 8:30 p.m. Groups meet at St. James Church, located corner
Kennedy Ave. & 45" St., Highland. It is non-denominational. Many Redeemer families have benefited from
this special support. UPDATES can be found at http://woundedhealers-nwi.com/ or call 219-924-5577.

A DOOR OFFERING WILL BE HELD SATURDAY, SEPT. 10™ & SUNDAY, SEPT. 11™ AFTER ALL
THREE SERVICES TO SUPPORT OUR LOCAL BROADCAST OF THE LUTHERAN HOUR. WJOB —
RADIO 1230 AM is the NW Indiana regional broadcaster of “The Lutheran Hour” on Sundays at 10 AM
every week. Programming is paid for by the Calumet Lutheran Mission Association.

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION WEEKEND will be held during all three services on September 10 & 11. Lay
Sunday School teachers, Confirmation teachers and Youth leaders are recognized and installed.

Also during all services this weekend, Redeemer has a tradition of presenting Bibles to all 3" graders.
If your child is entering the 3" grade, please notify the church office (info@redeemerhighland.org or 838-
4898) as soon as possible, so we can have a Bible personalized for him or her to receive that weekend.

Fall Sunday School will begin in person on Sunday, Sept. 11" at 9:15 a.m. in the North Classroom.

IT IS THAT TIME OF YEAR! The 2023 Mission Spending Plan is being formulated by the Stewardship and
Planning Committee at their August and September meetings. All Committee Chairs are asked to meet with
their committee members regarding 2023 Mission Spending Plan requests. Requests for Mission Spending
Plan should be turned into the Planning & Stewardship Committee no later than MONDAY,
September 12" to be considered for the 2023 MSP. You may leave requests in the gray mailbox outside the
church office marked Planning & Stewardship. Questions, please contact Paul Boughamer or Bill Namovice.

CHOIR IS BACK! The Redeemer Choir led by Colette Martin & Meghan Kleinschmidt will begin rehearsing in
the upstairs choir loft on First and Third Mondays at 6:00 PM beginning on Monday, Sept. 19! Come join us!

CONFIRMATION CALL-OUT: A MANDATORY Confirmation Orientation Meeting for parents and students
with Pastor Kleinschmidt will be held Tuesday, September 20™ at 6:00 PM. Confirmation Classes for the
2022-2023 school year will begin on Tuesday, September 27" at 4:00 PM. Confirmation students are expected
to serve as acolytes during church services. Children entering 5, 6, or 7" grade and parents must
attend this meeting if they wish to participate in the upcoming Confirmation Classes. The
Confirmation Class Fee is $20/student. (7" graders — Save the Date) Rite of Confirmation: May 28, 2023.

Please remember to call to alert the Pastor & Vicar if you are in the hospital and would like a
visit. (219-838-4898). Hospitals often do not alert the church office. Pastor & Vicar are willing to visit
members in the hospital or at home, but they need to be alerted to the need by the individual or a family
member/caretaker. They would also like to include you or your family member in the prayers, if you would
like to be included. (Note: Prayers are live-streamed as part of the Sunday service.)




Please remember the Redeemer church office when changing addresses, phone numbers
or email addresses. Many people are switching to cell phones and dropping their landlines. Please
let the church office know your new number(s) and let us know whether they can be published in the
directory, given to members when needed, or strictly for church office contact only.

Also, as your children grow up and move away from home, please let the church know their new

address & phone number. They can then receive newsletters & communications to their own home.
Thanks! We don’t want to lose touch. To inform the church office please:
¢ Email info@redeemerhighland.org; ¢ Leave a note on the secretary’s desk; 4 Call 838-4898;
OR ¢ Send an address change postcard to 9009 Kennedy Ave, Highland, IN 46322.

BI1G REDEEMER THANKS TO...

» Deanna Ryskamp, Donna Wanicki & Mary Yuritic
for collating June/July newsletter.

» Donna Wanicki for sending out Cradle Roll.
> Carol Drysch for sending out birthday postcards.
» Dennis & Mary Russell for changing the sign.

» The Mowing Crew volunteers for maintaining the
church lawns: Susan Cashman, Dave Hecimovich,
Jason, Michelle & Wyatt Kucginski, Desiree
Ladewig, Roy Nagel, Dan & Brittany Nieman, Fred
Schutte, Joe Stewarts. And the Kucginskis for
aoing repairs.

» Special Thanks to Debbie Nieman for the
donation of a new Toro lawnmower! Getting rave
reviews!!

> Sue Rohling, Colleen Lulinski, Keith Aurand, Joe
Stewarts & family, and Renee Reimer for many
hours of weeding, edging and caring for the
landscaping!

>

>

Maggie Stewarts for making lots of banner
rods.

To every Redeemer member who gives
their time and energy to fill the church’s
needs by helping with mailings to
members; attending meetings; tending the
church’s financial needs & records; fixing
and maintaining the building and the
grounds; serving as elders, acolytes, Altar
Guild members, organists, camera techs
during services; teachers maintaining the
website and signs; and so much more.
Every “little” thing comes together to keep
our church working & vibrant. Your help is
vital!

THANK YOU FROM THE REDEEMER YOUTH
e to Mrs. (Sue) Rohling for continuing to set-up & run the Zandstra vouch program and to take in the

aluminum can recycling for the youth.

e Also thanks to everyone who purchased Zandstra vouchers and/or dropped off cans
*Please remember to rinse your cans before bringing them to church or it causes a Bee problem!*

e to Mrs. (Jill) Kreis for making arrangements for the Youth Dining Out Fundraisers.

o Also thanks to everyone who participates in the dining fundraisers!

MEMBERSHIP AND HOLY COMMUNION AT REDEEMER: If you, a family member, or a friend
would like to know more about being Lutheran or becoming a member at Redeemer and receiving Holy
Communion, please talk to Pastor Kleinschmidt. Adult Instruction classes can be planned around your
schedule. In the Lutheran tradition, all members are instructed before receiving the Sacrament of the
Altar, and a total of six classes at Redeemer give an overview of the Christian faith and Lutheran

teaching.

OCTOBER/NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER DEADLINE IS
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 19" — 1:00 PM!




AUGUST - SEPTEMBER 2022
NEWSLETTER

-

T Redeemer Lutheran Church

(A Congregation of the Lutheran Church — Missouri Synod])

9009 Kennedy Avenue ¢ Highland, Indiana 46322
Website: www.redeemerhighland.org ¢ Email: info@redeemerhighland.org
Follow us: www.facebook.com/redeemerhighlandicms
Phone: (219) 838-4898

Services:
Saturday:.....ccccceviivriencinens 6:30 p.m.
SUNAAY: ..o 8:00 a.m.

...................................... 10:45 a.m.
Sunday School, Youth Group & Adult Bible Study:
SuUNday:.....ccconmnen 9:15 a.m.
Staff:

Pastor: Eric Alian Kleinschmidt
Vicar: Addison Pope
Admin. Asst.: Stacy Broviak

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:
Monday — Thursday from 10am-2pm; Fridays CLOSED.

If you have information to be printed in the weekend bulletin, please have the information to the church secretary (Stacy) by
Wednesday at 2:00 p.m.

BE ALERT — DON'T GET SCAMMED!
It has been brought to the church office attention, that occasionally Redeemer members have received emails
looking as if a fellow member has sent them a message as the example below:

® JAMES DOE
Fw: Note from James Doe

If you ever receive emails looking like that, please delete without opening. We are not sure how they are
generated, but they are not legitimate messages. They always have the "Note from” in the subject matter and it
is the same name both places — Sender and who the note is from.

On a similar note: Pastors, including Pastor Kleinschmidt, have had their names used to solicit gift cards from
members. Suffice to say, we won't email or text anyone asking you to donate gift cards or make wire transfers to
us, especially not for ransom or bail money or because we had an accident. When in doubt, please call the
church office.

AN ONLINE GIVING LINK can be found on the Redeemer website at www.RedeemerHighland.org.

A NRINLY link on the lower right side of the homepage.

Look for the |

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! COMMITTEE MEETING DATES:

August: September:
Elders — Aug. 1 Elders — Sept. 8 (Thursday)
Planning & Stewardship — Aug. 8 Trustees — Sept. 11 (a week later)
Church Council — Aug. 8 Planning & Stewardship — Sept. 12
Youth Committee — Aug. 11 (Thursday) Church Council — Sept. 12
Trustees Meeting — Aug. 14 (a week later) Youth Committee — Sept. 20

Christian Ed. Meeting — Aug. 23 Christian Ed. Meeting — Sept. 27
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